TURKEY-QUITAQUE ISD – BOARD OF TRUSTEES – REGULAR MEETING 
July 10, 2023

Members of the Turkey-Quitaque ISD Board of Trustees met for a Regular Meeting on Monday, July 10, 2023 at 7:00 P.M.   Members present were Chris Tucker, Shad Schlueter, Kirk Saul, Danny House, and JC Pigg.  Others present were Superintendent Jackie Jenkins, Principal Brandon Smith and Donna Pigg.  Kendall Oliver and Jodi Cruse were absent.

Motion was made by Shad Schlueter and seconded by JC Pigg to approve the items on the consent agenda.  The items on the consent agenda included the minutes of the June 12, 2023 Regular Meeting, monthly financial reports (Balance – June 30, 2023 - $2,548,083.94) and payment of bills.  The motion passed unanimously.

New Business:

Mrs. Jenkins informed the board that Sammie Dee Varnell would be reassigned to fill the open Special Education position.  Mrs. Varnell holds a Special Education certification.  

 Danny House made the motion to hire JoAnna Walden on a one-year probationary contract to serve as the 2023-24 Pre-Kindergarten teacher.  Shad Schlueter seconded.  The motion passed unanimously.

JC Pigg made the motion and Kirk Saul seconded to approve a Resolution exempting TQISD from following TEC 37.814 and the requirement to ensure at least one-armed security office is present on the Valley School campus.  The motion passed unanimously.

Mrs. Jenkins reviewed the current members of the Safety Committee Team Members with the Board.  No action was taken.

Mrs. Jenkins informed the Board that the newly mandated MCR (Maximum Compressed Tax Rate) should have no negative financial impact on Turkey-Quitaque ISD.   According to Todd Hubbart, “TQISD will drop to at least an MCR of $.795 and maybe more depending on final property values growth.  The district taxed at $0.9441 in 22-23 and will most likely have a tax rate of $0.845 in 23-24.  Compression is the state’s mechanism to curb property taxes and attempt to balance out the local/state share.  TQISD will see less taxes collected than prior year and the state will offset this reduction through increasing the state aid payment through a lower local share contribution to the formula.”

Shad Schlueter made the motion to contract with Guardian Security for purchase and installation of Bullet Resistant Film.  Danny House seconded.  The motion passed unanimously.

Kirk Saul made the motion to “Let Bids for Fuel”.   JC Pigg seconded.  The motion passed unanimously.

Kirk Saul made the motion to “Let bids for milk and groceries”.  JC Pigg seconded.  The motion passed unanimously.

The Board discussed 2023-24 ESC 16 Contracts.  No action was taken.  
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JC Pigg made the motion to adjourn.  Kirk Saul seconded.  The motion passed unanimously.
 


